
Aug. 14, 1922. 

Mr. W. T. Kemper, 

Kansas City, Mo. 

Dear Mr. Kemper: 

Thank you very much for your good wishes and congratulations. I hope that I can 

make a record in the office that my friends who so loyally supported me will he proud of. 

Again thanking you I am, 

Yours very truly, 

Harry S. Truman. 


